
 
 
 
 
 

 

10 September 2024 
 
Mr Clayton Barr, MP 
Chair  
Joint Select Committee on the NSW Reconstruction Authority  
Parliament House  
Macquarie Street  
SYDNEY NSW 2000 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
Dear Mr Barr,  
 
Response to Question taken on Notice – Statutory Review of the NSW 
Reconstruction Authority Act 2022 
 
I refer to the question taken on notice during the evidence provided by Northern 
Beaches Council before the Joint Select Committee on Friday 23 August 2024, as 
below: 
 
Question Taken on Notice 
 

Ms LIZA BUTLER: When you are looking at that cost of $200 million, are you 
doing any comparisons with the cost of how much, if you didn't do that, natural 
disasters would cost?  

BEN FALLOWFIELD: I haven't got the detail in front of me and I may need to get 
back to you on that. But those mitigation actions all go through what's called the 
multi-criteria analysis. It does look at the benefits associated with undertaking 
those mitigation works.  

Ms LIZA BUTLER: If you could provide that and take that as a question on 
notice, I'd really appreciate that, because that would be a great comparison.  

BEN FALLOWFIELD: Absolutely. 
 
Response  

The NSW Flood Risk Management Manual and its related guidance materials 
establishes the framework, inter alia, to identify and evaluate the potential benefits (or 
disbenefits) that proposed mitigation measures may have on reducing flood damages 
to the community.  

A core component of this process is to determine the Average Annual Damages (AAD) 
which are calculated using a probability curve to quantify flood damage to residential 
and commercial properties within a floodplain would receive on average during a single 
year.  
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High priority flood modification projects within Council’s adopted Implementation Plans 
identify a total capital cost of $23.5 million, the potential return on investment for these 
projects is estimated to be $99 million. This results in an overall BCR of 4.14, meaning 
that for every $1 spent, the projects are expected to generate more than $4 in benefits. 
Such a positive BCR indicates that the projects are economically viable and beneficial 
in the long run, justifying the initial capital investment in flood risk management 
initiatives.  

Should you require any further information or assistance in this matter, please contact 
me on  

Yours faithfully, 

 
Ben Fallowfield 
Resilience & Emergency Management Co-ordinator /  
Local Emergency Management Officer 
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Appendix B - Multi-Criteria Assessment Summary - Narrabeen Lagoon Flood Risk Management Study 
 




